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Dear Parents / Guardians, 
This week our Year 8 students completed their National exams. They have been working hard in 
readiness for these exams and we know that they have done their very best.  
We thank Miss Collins and Mrs Pesas for all of their effort with preparing the students. 
 

Last Friday we welcomed Rugby League coach, Robert Anderson, to LIPS and he ran skills sessions for all 
classes from Prep to Year 7/8. This was followed by the very successful Rugby League Gala Day last 
Saturday where LIPS students (from Year 5 up) and students from other schools around the island 
participated in Rugby League games.  
We thank Miss Collins and Mr McKeiver for organising this event and for the lead-up training sessions 
that have been held on Friday afternoons after school. With over 100 students enjoying the game of 
Rugby League, this was a great culminating activity!  
Please see photos from the day at the end of the Toksave. 
 
 

Congratulations to Term 4 Week 2 Principal’s Award Winners! 
 

 

 

Zarahlinda Bu – Kindy 

Keegan Swart (absent) – Year 2 

David David – Year 6 

Ben Romaso – Year 3 

Blaise Pong – Year 7 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mumps 
A case of Mumps has again been reported by a parent. If your child develops any of the symptoms of 
Mumps, please keep them home and seek medical advice from the Lihir Medical Centre. If you would 
like any further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 
Canteen 
Some students are over-ordering with their canteen order. Food ordered is to be eaten at school, at lunch time 
only; it is not to be taken home to be eaten later that afternoon or evening. Students can order: 

- 1 main lunch item (either hot or cold) 
- 1 drink 
- Maximum of 2 snacks/pieces of fruit 

If students order chicken and salad they need to say whether it is a wrap, pack or sandwich.   
Please ensure that canteen bags are washed regularly. 

 

End of Term: Term 4 finishes on Thursday, the 13th December 
 

 

      Week 3 Term 4 2018  

 

 

 



 

After School Activities: 
 

Monday:  Religious Education Lessons: Years 1-8, 3pm-3.45pm, Year 7/8 classroom 
 

Tuesday:  Travel Art Club with Nicole Wilson and Leigh Patterson-Kane: Years 1-3, 2.45pm-4.00pm 
 

Wednesday:  Homework Club: Years 3/4 and 5/6, 3.00-4.00pm  
    

Thursday: Media Club: Years 4-8, 3.00pm-4.00pm 
 

Friday:  Hockey: Years 1-4 with Alex Butt 3.00pm-4.00pm 
   
 

Congratulations to the Prep Class for their very 
entertaining assembly! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Regards 
Greg  Neville 
 

Well done to 

Brendan 

and Beverly! 



 

RUGBY LEAGUE GALA DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


